
 
 

DIRECTOR DECISION 
 

Decision:   Use of Bus Lanes by Ambulances 
 

Type of Decision: Assistant Director                      
 Key   

N Non-Key      Y 

Portfolio Area that decision relates to: 

 Leader (inc Hsing)   Finance & Performance  

 Eco D & Community Eng   Culture, Leisure & Tourism  

 Environment   Education, Children & Y  

 Transport and Planning X  Adult, Social Care (in PH)  

     

Background   

CYC have received a request from the emergency services, to be allowed to use 
bus lanes within the City of York Council boundary whilst not travelling in an 
emergency.  Yorkshire Ambulance Service have asked us to consider on the 
basis that some ambulance journeys do not warrant the use of the lights but are 
still time conscious and the ability to use bus lanes would help with journey times 
when responding to non-emergency calls. 
 

Implications:  Crime & Disorder  Equalities  Other: 

Human Resources  Legal  Highways X 

Financial  ITT  Property  

Decision Date:  21/9/2020 

Wards Affected: 
All Wards X Fishergate 

 
 Holgate  Rural West York  

 
Acomb 

 Fulford & 
Heslington 

  
Hull Road 

 Strensall  

 
Bishopthorpe 
 

  
Guildhall 

  
Huntington & 
New Earswick 

  
Westfield 

 

 
Clifton 

  
Haxby & 
Wigginton 

 Micklegate 
 

  
Wheldrake 

 

 
Copmanthorpe 
 

  
Heworth  

 
Osbaldwick & 
Derwent 

  
 

 

Dringhouses & 
Woodthorpe 

  
Heworth 
Without 

 Rawcliffe & 
Clifton 

   

 
Comments/Observations: 

Decision:   

To change the traffic regulation orders to allow marked ambulances to use bus 
lanes when not on emergency response.   
 

  



 
 

 
Decision Made by: James Gilchrist, Assistant Director for Transport, Highways 
and Environment in consultation with Councillor D’Agorne, Executive Member for 
Transport. 
Contact Details: Directorate of Economy and Place, West Offices 

Tel No: 01904 552547, email: james.gilchrist@york.gov.uk 

 

On behalf of:  Neil Ferris, Corporate Director of Economy and Place 

To be implemented by Darren Hobson 

On Completion – Signed off by:  

  

 

 
James Gilchrist, Assistant Director 

Assistant Director for Transport, Highways 
and Environment 

 

   Date:  29/9/2020 

 


